CSCU

Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ’s)

Not Anymore — Sexual assault online prevention training
Q: What is Not Anymore?

A: Not Anymore is an interactive online program designed to educate students in the
prevention of sexual assault, dating violence, domestic violence and stalking. The program also
covers consent and bystander intervention.

Q: Why is this program important?

A: This program is designed to provide students critical information about sexual assault, dating
violence, domestic violence and stalking as well as resources available both on and off campus.
Federal and state (Campus SaVE Act ; CT Public Act 14-11) mandates require colleges and
universities to provide this information to all students every year. All Connecticut State
Colleges and Universities (CSCU) require Not Anymore on an annual basis.

Q: How long is it going to take me to complete the training?

A: The training will take approximately 45-55 minutes to complete. You may stop and save the
training at any time. The program includes listening to relevant videos, reading and
understanding the definition of consent, sexual violence, sexual harassment, stalking, domestic
violence, dating violence, bystander intervention, as well as reading and understanding the
policies and procedures on your campus.

Q: Can | skip the videos?

A: No. The videos are designed so that students learn aggregate material to pass the post-test
successfully.

Q: Can | pause the program and return at a different time to continue?

A: Yes. You may stop and save the training at any time. You will need to log back into the
training by using the same process you used to enter it the first time, and it will take you to
where you left off.

Q: What happens when I finish the program?

A: The site provides a certificate of completion. Please print or save the certificate and
maintain a copy for your records. The school will also receive notification that you have
completed the training.


https://www.congress.gov/bill/112th-congress/house-bill/2016
https://www.cga.ct.gov/2014/act/pa/pdf/2014PA-00011-R00HB-05029-PA.pdf

Q: What happens if | do not complete the training?

A: Failure to complete the Not Anymore training may result in being unable to register for
classes for the following semester until the training has been completed, and may be
considered a violation of the CSCU Student Code of Conduct. In short, please complete the
training by the deadline!

Q: How often will | be asked to complete this program?

A: You will be asked to take the full version of Not Anymore upon admission to the college.
Each year thereafter, you will be required to complete a different refresher program, which is
shorter and intended as a review.

Q: | have completed this training at another CSCU campus. Do | need to take it again?

A: If you have completed Not Anymore at another CSCU school within the last year and you
have your certificate, you do not need to take it again this year. Forward your certificate to
your campus administrator and they can provide you with more information. Given the
importance of the information contained in the training, you will need to take Not Anymore
again if it has been longer than one year.

Q: | am taking online courses or am a non-degree seeking or continuing education student.
Do | need to complete Not Anymore?

A: Yes, all CSCU students are required to complete Not Anymore, regardless if they are taking
courses on campus or online.

Q: Will faculty or staff have access to my answers?

A: No. All responses are strictly confidential. The campus administrators will only receive
information about the student body as a whole and will NEVER see any individual student’s
answers.

Q: Will the scores | receive on the pre and post-test be reflected on my transcript?
A: No.

Q: What is the deadline for taking the training?

A: The deadline for the Spring 2021 semester is May 31, 2021.

Q: Do the videos have closed captioning (CC)?

A: The videos have the option of Closed Caption, Audio Description (audio that describes the
images in the video) and High Definition. Video transcripts are available for students with a
learning disability.

Q: Is there anyone who provides technical support for the training?



A: There is a Tech Help resource tab on the top right corner. The Tech Help resource also has a
list of answers to common problems.

Q: What if the training is upsetting me or | have concerns?

A: Before the training shows scenarios depicting sexual and/or intimate partner violence, there
will be a trigger warning. A box will pop up at the bottom of the screen and if you click on it you
will immediately be redirected to another screen with campus resources.

Q: How do | report sexual assault, dating violence, domestic violence or stalking on my
campus?

A: You have options. If you or someone you know has experienced interpersonal violence,
please know that there are people at CCSU and in the local community who are here to help. To
file a report:

All Complaints: Office for Equity & Inclusion (OEl), Davidson Hall Room 119, (860) 832-1652

Complaints Against Students: Office of Student Rights & Responsibilities (OSRR), Willard
DiLoreto Hall Room W105, (860) 832-1667

Criminal Complaints: CCSU Police, (860) 832-2375 or 911 (24/7). You may choose to file a report
with the police within the jurisdiction where the incident occurred. If you do not know which
law enforcement agency to contact, CCSU Police can assist you.

It is important to note that the Office for Equity & Inclusion and Office of Student Rights &
Responsibilities processes are separate from police processes. You have the right to file reports
with both, one, or neither system.

CCSU has a professional advocate dedicated to assisting survivors/victims. The advocate can
provide information on options and assist you with making reports. You may contact the Office
of Victim Advocacy at (860) 832-3795 or the main OEI office at (860) 832-1652 for assistance.

Q: Who is the Title IX Coordinator/Campus Administrator?

A: Title IX Coordinator: Pamela Whitley, Senior Equity & Inclusion Officer, Office for Equity &
Inclusion (OEIl), Davidson Hall Room 119, (860) 832-1653.

Q: If | am a survivor of sexual assault, dating violence, domestic violence or stalking, do |
need to complete this training?


mailto:jflanagan@ccsu.edu

A: If you are a survivor of sexual assault, dating violence, domestic violence or stalking and feel
you are unable to take this training, you will be exempt. However, in order to stop receiving
emails reminding you to complete the training, you will need to contact your campus
administrator. Please know, confidential resources are available in your community and your
campus administrator can help connect you. Your campus administrator for Central
Connecticut State University is the Sexual Assault & Violence Prevention Specialist in the Office
of Victim Advocacy.

Q: How can help or become more involved in campus efforts to prevent sexual assault,
dating violence, domestic violence and stalking?

A: The Office for Equity & Inclusion and its centers provide a variety of opportunities for
students to get involved on campus. The Office of Victim Advocacy, the Women’s Center, and
the LGBT Center all welcome students who are interested in volunteer, internship, or work
opportunities. You can contact each office directly for more information.



mailto:jflanagan@ccsu.edu
https://www.ccsu.edu/diversity/victimAdvocacy.html
https://www.ccsu.edu/boyea/
https://www.ccsu.edu/lgbt/

